




 Buncombe County Planning Board 
April 16, 2018 

  
The Buncombe County Planning Board met on April 16, 2018 in the meeting room at 30 Valley Street.  
Members present were Nancy Waldrop, David Rittenberg, Robert Martin, Joan Walker, Dusty Pless, and 
Billy Taylor. Also present were Gillian Phillips and Shannon Capezzali, Planning staff.   
 
Call to Order 
Nancy Waldrop called the meeting to order at 9:31 am.  
 
Approval of Agenda  
Billy Taylor made a motion to approve the agenda. The motion was seconded by Dusty Pless and passed 
unanimously.  
 
Approval of Minutes (April 2, 2018) 
Dusty Pless made a motion to approve the April 2, 2018 meeting minutes. The motion was seconded by 
David Rittenberg and passed unanimously. 
 
Public Hearing – Subdivision Variance: 
SUB2018-00123: George Escaravage of JJS Capital, LLC applied for a Variance from Section 70-68(d)(2) 

Hillside Development Standards Density Table of the Buncombe County Land Development and 

Subdivision Ordinance to allow for a reduction in lot size in order to accommodate the roadway at tax lot 

PINs 9750-32-6270 and 9750-42-2244 (55 and 83 Bartrams Walk Dr.). 

Dusty Pless made a motion to continue the item to the May 7 meeting as four-fifths of the Board was 
not present. The motion was seconded by Joan Walker and passed unanimously.  
 
Public Hearing – Zoning Map Amendment: 
ZPH2018-00014: Ronald Hawkins applied to rezone one (1) parcel identified as tax lot PIN 9618-61-3808 

(258 Starnes Cove Rd) which is currently zoned Residential (R-2) to Residential (R-3).  

Gillian Phillips presented the zoning map amendment application and staff recommendation of 

approval. Craig Rathbone represented the application on behalf of his grandfather and provided photos 

of the area showing mobile homes on adjacent properties. Nancy Waldrop opened the meeting to public 

comment. George Suggs of English Drive expressed concern about additional condos and apartments 

going into the area. Nancy Waldrop closed the public hearing. Billy Taylor made a motion to recommend 

approval of the zoning map amendment as it is consistent with the Land Use Plan. The motion was 

seconded by Joan Walker and passed unanimously.  

 

Discussion 

ZPH2018-00018: Amendment to Section regarding Variances: Amendment to the Buncombe County 

Land Development and Subdivision Ordinance moving authority for granting a variance from the 

Buncombe County Planning Board to the Buncombe County Board of Adjustment. 

Gillian Phillips provided information about the proposed Subdivision Ordinance change which is being 

suggested due to a lack of four-fifths of the Board during past Planning Board meetings where variance 

applications were scheduled. Dusty Pless made a motion to continue the discussion to the next meeting. 



The motion was seconded by Robert Martin and passed unanimously. Gillian Phillips was asked to 

provide information on attendance at previous variance hearings.  

 

Public Comment 

None 
 
Adjourn 
The meeting was adjourned at  9:51a.m. 
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